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2017





3rd Floor, Joburg CBD

12 May 2008

Attention: Mr. S. L. Tsenoli

Chairperson: Portfolio Committee 

Provincial and Local Government

P.O. Box 15

CAPE TOWN

8000

Dear Mr. Tsenoli,

AMENDMENTS TO THE LOCAL GOVERNMENT LAWS – AMENDMENT BILL

The ILGM wishes to thank the Portfolio Committee on Provincial and Local Government for recognition of the ILGM as a major structure and for the opportunity to make comment.  With specific reference to the proposed amendments it is supported in general and as principles.

However, the following comments is made on:

CLAUSE 6: Amendment of Section 73 of Act 117 of 1998, Subsection 5(a)
Out of pocket expenses incurred by Ward Committee members.  The opinion is held that the amendments should have determined a fixed amount to be paid to Ward Committee members like in the case of Councillors.  The motivation for this is as it proposes it opens opportunities for abuse, irregular claims and disparities.  It is further suggested that the same method be used to calculate these allowances as is the case with the calculation of Councillor allowances.

CLAUSE 11:  Amendment of Section 57 of Act 32 of 2000, as amended by Act 44 of 2003
Although the rationale behind the amendment is clearly understood it must be pointed out that a two year period is preferred as it will allow any incoming Council sufficient time to put in place its own staff structure without being forced to make rush decisions.  It is common knowledge that new Councils always wish to put in place its own policies and strategic goals and should therefore not lose expertise and experience at a very early stage.  The opinion is therefore held that the two year period be retained.

Clause 22: Insertion of Item 5A in Schedule 2 of Act 32 of 2000.  5(A)(1)  
Declaration of Interest.  Reference is made that the declaration must be directed to the Chairperson of the Municipal Council.  It is suggested that the Chairperson be replaced by the Mayor/Executive Mayor, depending on the type of municipality.

It is trusted that the aforegoing will meet with the favourable consideration of the Portfolio Committee.

Yours sincerely,

[image: image3.png]



Ms. Pumza Macozoma

Acting CEO
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